
Other Officer Reports
Tom Chant - Please remember we aren’t in out in our normal meeting location for the next meeting.  Please head to Transform, 60 Great Portland Street, London W1W 7RT, I believe we’re in the Academy meeting room.  We have been kindly provided this room by Bill James, TE Business Director.

At the meeting I’ll ask for any questions against submitted reports – there won’t be time to give a verbal report.  So please send in reports before the meeting.
It seems a long time since our April 1 meeting, the race season has since of course come into life although I personally seem to manage not to enter anything.  Liverpool Sprint race perhaps...

I’ve seen a few of you in between at Hyde Park , Shepperton Lake, a variety of races and the Junior evening.  It’s always great to see a friendly face at odd venues usually at very early hours.

Communications. Chair’s News – I’ve endeavoured to get updates written as quickly as possible and posted online with Sally’s help.  The link below has the updates on.

http://www.triathlonengland.org/london/about/2014_chair_s_news 
Twitter – in my work and tri life it has become increasingly apparent how important Twitter is in spreading news. In my “work life” it shows where I am and what I’m doing.  If we all tweeted when we were at events including @TriEng_London and then re-tweeted each other tweets we would create a lot of noise about all of London’s events and Clubs.  I’m also aware that all that talk of “tweeting” has made no sense to some of you.  If you are not a tweeter – write a news piece about what you’re doing.  James, Jon, Sally or Chris can help you get it online.
In short – the more stories we have about what we’re doing in London the more our community of athletes and volunteers can see there is someone behind the scenes working on their behalf.
Triathlon England Council meeting – May 17

There were 2 main items arising out of the meeting.

One was around “sustainable coach education” and the other a proposed update to the TE membership system.  At the time of writing, June 22, I’ve still got various emails discussing the proposed extra fee of £68 per course to make courses cost neutral for TE.  I hope to have more information by the time of our meeting so we can discuss before feeding back to TE as a committee.
The membership system is under review and we are going to get a run through of it by Bill James.  I hope we can conclude our “standard” committee proceedings asap to give this as much time as possible.

 

Everything you ever wanted to know but were afraid to ask about setting up a Junior Club 

One of the outputs of the January Club Chair Conference was to help spread the wealth of experience there is in London with reference to starting and running junior clubs or junior sections within a senior club.  Four clubs with nascent junior sections came and discussed their experiences with two of London's longer running junior clubs, Crystal Palace and Thames Turbo.  At the top of a Mayfair pub the assembled group ran through the issues that occur when starting up a junior section including:

- how to stimulate demand

- the economics of running the sessions

- the competition for facilities use

- difficulties in session planning with mixed ages and abilities a Junior club

Regional Manager: Just a quick thanks to Jon for being so responsive to my out of hours emails and phone calls and explaining the often intricate details of TE policies.  And lots of tweeting, and re-tweeting.

Phil Taylor: The final race to determine who has earned enough points to represent London at the IRC’s was held at Dorney last Sunday. The results required for selection are the best three races from the four group A Races: Hillingdon Duathlon, Crystal Palace Triathlon, Trinity Triathlon and Eton Dorney (drafting races)

I would like to say a huge thank you to Jim Desmond who has run the junior series this year and made sure the results are published promptly on the web site. Jim has also made sure the results are very easy to read and has also created a separate page with the IRC selection race results. With Jim at the helm of the series it has significantly improved this year and has seen more youngsters competing in more than one race and completing the series criteria of best 2 Group A races and best Group B race.

Please see IRC selection results at: http://www.triathlonengland.org/regions/london/documents/london_athletes/london_juniors/london_junior_series/results/irc-2014-07-09.pdf

The cut off for querying the results was Wednesday 9th July

T2 Girls – 11 Girls completed three or more Group A races

 Anna Smail       
1st      
Thames Turbo

Lottie Hull              
2nd      
Crystal Palace Triathletes

Phoebe Fennell   
3rd      
Thames Turbo

Lola Rafferty           
4th     

Crystal Palace Triathletes  (Reserve)

T2 Boys – 17 Boys completed three or more Group A races

 Jacob Patterson  
1st      
Thames Turbo

Mack Downey     
2nd     
Comet Tri Club 

Louise Wright   
3rd     

Thames Turbo

Matthew O’Neil  
4th     

Thames Turbo  (Reserve)

T3 Girls – 9 Girls completed three or more Group A races

 Alice Patterson 
1st     

Thames Turbo

Elle Horsman    
2nd     
Crystal Palace Triathletes

Freya Thomson   
3rd     

Thames Turbo

Siana Dennis    
4th     

London Fire Brigade Tri Club  (Reserve)

T3 Boys – 17 Boys completed three or more Group A races

 Zak Wort                1st     

No Club

Gregory Atkins  
2nd     
Optima Racing Team

Tom Simpson    
3rd     

Greenwich Tritons

Reef Boericke   
4th     

Crystal Palace Triathletes  (Reserve)

We already know that Tom and Reef will be swapping round although still to be confirmed.

I will be sending out invitations tomorrow.

 Alan Spelling: All London events have been running to a very high standard and all have been covered by Technical Officials with quality reports submitted as required.
Some usual issues have occurred and I have written to TE for clarification and consideration. Amongst them the need for TE to look at and understand the distances for Children’s events which are being exceeded and are mandatory under our rules. I have suggested they be strongly advisory. Under our rules if an organiser of a kids event want to extend any one of the distances specified they must submit a written request TE Rules and Technical Committee for a variation.
Two events I am aware of banned breaststroke swimming and even threatened the competitor with DQ if the continued. ITU specify that all strokes are permitted but our book seems to have lost that and I have asked it be reinstated. Obviously our book does not say that Breaststroke is banned.
Apart for that it is all running well and the practical at events training seems to be producing excellent quality officials.
We have some new officials who have excellent potential.

Ian King: We are on top of payments, after one minor hiccup by myself on missing an email from Jon Train for a tutor. This is now happily resolved.

I need to close out the FY 13/14 year end accounts, and plan to do this over the next two weeks. I also need to download and save various invoices, as I was unable to do this for several months, so this will be a mammoth task.

Lastly, despite my best intentions I still haven't actually transferred the account from with Lloyds from Martin Shipps name to mine, and I would like to do this before I finish my time as treasurer simply so that I can hand things over properly to whomever joins the team latter in the year.

Accounts are still looking healthy.

Dave Clyne:  Para-Tri @ Grass Roots. The objective still stands to do whatever we can to raise the profile of the sport. There remains excellent work being done at elite level in para-tri which has included recent qualification & selection weekends.

At grass roots level, regions need to do whatever they can to capture the attention of the somewhat narrow audience of budding para-triathletes. We’re not seeking targets, quotas or picking out the fastest athletes. At grass roots level we want to raise the awareness to bring those that perhaps previously thought that they couldn’t race due to constraints of the sport. So long as we get athletes to the start line, anything after that is a bonus. Generally, one rule we stipulate is that any person wishing to participate, and have some category of disability should be able to do at least two of the three disciplines.

However this is not a rule set in stone, it is only a guideline. At all costs, if there is someone out there that wants to take part in a triathlon, but perhaps could only do one of the three disciplines, then get ‘em involved, perhaps as a relay team. The same may go with persons (particularly kids) who may have special needs but are not perhaps classed as disabled.

Artic One Para-Tri Festival: I’d like to ‘plug’ the Artic One Para-Tri festival (www.entrycentral.com/DorneyTriFest) to be held on Saturday 23rd August at Dorney Lake where the great work by Bex Stubbings and Matt Kirby will enable this to be a Para-Tri event that will open people’s eyes on showing that we can integrate people with all abilities. With the event falling on the August Bank holiday weekend and other races on that day, there will be some athletes showing their determination and a real inspiration to us all. As at end of June, some 50 places were already taken.

Sevenoaks Kids Aquathon:  Sevenoaks Tri Club annual children’s aquathlon to be held this coming weekend. This event sold out many weeks ago, and the club have reported five children with disabilities or certain needs will be participating, all these athletes have differing requirements of assistance and the event has been able to tailor their marshalling to help these kids thus demonstrating that our sport is very much inclusive.

London Paratriathletes: Last Season the London Region recognised three individuals on their efforts and determination in participating in para-tri within mainstream events. We hope that other regions will be able to do the same towards the end of this year recognising those that have gone that little step further, and off course supported by friends and family.

So a few little stories to help us in demonstrating that we continue to push for getting budding para-triathletes into events within our regions. I urge you all to do what you can to ‘include’ where possible, and also communicate back to me on any events that is worthy of a news-story.

Finally, if you know of a potential para-triathlete who would like to compete however due to their particular type of disability none of your races could accommodate them, or the event is full, please get in touch as chances are there is a solution out there, possibly at an event outside of your region.

Jon Train

General:

LSBU office closed the end of April. New “office” address: 1 Overdale Road, W5 4TU

Clubs:

Affiliated clubs:

53
(2013, 55)

Membership:

	2012 Total
	2012 Club members
	2013 Total
	2013 Club members
	2014 Total*
	2014Club members*

	1824
	1151
	1971
	1236
	1492
	970


*to July 2014

Events:

Participation to date: 
5822
(2013, 5258)
up 10%

Reg events (season):
95
(2013, 80) 
up 18%


GO TRI EVENTS:

Live:


Barking & Dagenham  (Thurs eve),  Croydon Arena (Sat morn), Velopark (Mon eve)

Planning:

Osterley House NT  (West London), Aquatic Centre (QEOP)

VELOPARK PROJECT:

April  


“Ride the Circuit” TE members offer (92)


11th May:

Womens Duathlon #1 (32) Hosted by LFTC

25th May:

Senior Duathlon #1 (48) Hosted by HHH/SLSC

1st June:

Childrens Duathlon #1 (68) Hosted by Spartan TC

29th June:

Senior Duathlon #2 (44) Hosted by Serpentine RC

Programme of events continues throughout the year. Winter events (11 planned,) are yet to be registered.

Coach Education:

Regional Coaching profile: (active coaches, members of TE)

	Level 1
	Level 2
	Level 3
	Total

	75
	45
	10
	130


Programme:

2013-14 x3 L1 and x3 L2 
All courses completed first week of June. 

2014-15 x2 L1 and x2 L2
Dates sent to clubs and coaching leads (10/07). 

Clubs have priority booking option until week of 28th July when the courses will go on wider circulation.

NOTE: Coach Education course timetable (embargoed until week of 28th July)

Level 1 (81623):

25/10, 1/11 and 29/11

Level 1 (81625): 

31/01, 702 and 7/03

Level 2 (81626): 

5/10, 11/10, 15/11, 22/11 and 14/03/15

Level 2 (81627): 

2/11, 8/11, 6/12, 13/12 and 28/03/15

Coach and Club CPD Programme

3rd May 2014:

Teaching Beginners to Swim Freestyle, Marshall St gym (24)

4th May 2014: 

Introduction to Duathlon, women specific, QEOP (23)

13th July 2014: 

Introduction to Duathlon, women specific, QEOP 

27th September 2014:
Leadership in Running Fitness, QEOP, taking bookings.

5th October 2014:

Ride Leaders, Roehampton University, taking bookings

18th October 2014:
Paratriathlon Workshop, Wellington College, taking bookings.

29th November 2014:
Teaching Beginners to Swim Freestyle, Marshall St gym, taking bookings.

Audrey Livingston   Has been liaising with GSK to do some Nutrition Workshops for London coaches, and this is what we have provisionally discussed

Content Focus

Session 1 - Adaptation & Recovery

Theory – with a focus on foundations in nutrition, why protein, MPBalance, dosage & timing, sports supplements-consideration for selection, applied case studies

Practical – Interactive food session – food sources & amounts

HPL Tour

Session 2 – Lean Definition – Maintenance & management of weight to optimise triathlon performance

Theory – Dietary considerations for weight management, energy restriction & bone health

Practical  - Interactive session: Food session (t.b.c) & Triathlon insights – sharing experiences

There will be a strong emphasis on coaches attending Session 1, before attending Session 2, to ensure they have grasped the basic nutrition fundamentals, enabling Session 2 to focus on different areas of interest & extend coaches nutrition knowledge. Those who sign-up to Session 1 will be given priority to book onto Session 2.

Provisional Dates - Train-in 1

Session 1: Wed-22 Oct 14, 18:00 – 21:30, Location – HPL
Session 2: Wed-19 Nov 14, 18:00 – 21:30, Location – HPL

Train-in 2 (second provisional date for those who are unable to make the first session)

Session 1: Wed-21 Jan 15, 18:00 – 21:30, Location – HPL

Session 2: Wed-18 Feb 15, 18:00 – 21:30, Location – HPL
We are looking at a minimum of 25 coaches for each session (the second date are there just in case the 1st sessions fill up)

We could open these workshops to other local regions and to ensure that coaches turn up they could pay a refundable deposit (have spoken to Jon Train about this) we would manage admin (data protection etc)

There will be no actual cost to us as GSK have been tasked with working with Triathlon coaches and have a budget for this, the workshops will be at their Human Performance Lab and they will do catering for all that attend.  It is easier for them to host something during the week and they can’t get catering at the weekend.
I will liaise with GSK and Jon Train to get this promoted.

I am still trying to arrange a meeting with Bevan Ellis and his business partner at Crystal palace sports injury clinic to arrange the following workshops/talks: 
· Rehab/Prehab - looking at rehab/prehab exercises for runners

· Running Video Analysis - how to analyse

· Triathlon Injuries - how injuries/problems in one discipline can affect the other disciplines
Finally, I will be getting back on touch with Dan Bullock to re arrange the open water cpd (would prefer to call it a workshop so that coaches do not confuse this with an actual qualification).
Phil Taylor

Junior Report

As you will see from Jims report the Junior series has been a great success this year even with some teething issues early on, some events having issues with facilities. 

Jim has done a good job with the junior section of the web site and the results page is superb, so easy to read. He has also created a page to show the IRC selection standings and for the second year the team has self-selected.

2014 IRC Team 

TRISTAR 2 
GIRLS







1ST
ANNA SMAIL  

THAMES TURBO

2ND 
LOTTIE HULL

CRYSTAL PALACE

3RD 
PHOEBE FENNELL
THAMES TURBO

4TH
LOLA RAFFERTY

CRYSTAL PALACE  (RESERVE)

BOYS

1ST
JACOB PATTERSON
THAMES TURBO

2ND
MACK DOWNEY

COMET TRI

3RD 
LOUIS WRIGHT

THAMES TURBO

4TH
MATTHEW O’NEIL

THAMES TURBO    (RESERVE)

TRISTAR 3  GIRLS

1ST 
ALICE PATTERSON
THAMES TURBO

2ND
ELLE HORSMAN

CRYSTAL PALACE

3RD 
FREYA THOMSON

THAMES TURBO

4TH 
SIANA DENNIS

LONDON FIRE BRIGADE  (RESERVE)

BOYS

1ST 
ZAK WORT


UNAFILLIATED

2ND
GREGORY ATKINS
OPTIMA RACING TEAM

3RD
TOM SIMPSON

GREENWICH TRITONS

4TH
REEF BOERICKE

CRYSTAL PALACE

All have been notified and most have accepted. Tom Simpson has not taken his place but will now be reserve with Reef taken the 3rd slot for T3 boys.

We are in the process of booking Nottingham University for the accommodation, the cost of which is much higher this year but no cheaper alternatives could be found.

Once we have confirmed numbers we will be booking the coach.

Sheila has done a great job with the administration of the squad and written a separate report.

Ed has been looking after the squads finances and is again doing a great job keeping us up to date so we don’t over spend.

Sheila has also ordered 7 wetsuits from ZeroD at a heavily discounted price. These will be available for hire for the junior squad members and will help replenish some of the older wet suits the London Region have for the juniors.

The wet suits will be hired out so that they will pay for themselves after three seasons.

I attended tom Chant’s Junior meeting which I thought was well attended and some good sharing of ideas and issues between the clubs that attended. Hopefully this will be repeated at least once per year.

One outcome from this meeting – Windrush advised they were having difficulties in delivering the bike training element which I will be discussing a slotion for this with them having found a good off road training area that they can share/join in with another cycling club.

The squad will be running a Duathlon at the Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park, 17th August, which will enable Jim to run his inter region Duathlon with the South East, see Jims report.

Matt has been helping to run the new 17-19 series which has had 5 girls and 7 boys enter. The idea is to role this out next year involving the South east and South Central Regions to make this a fully viable series. Entries though would not be restricted to athletes in these regions.

The juniors area has changed so much over the past few years with so much more happening. I’m sure it will continue to develop. Unfortunately due to work and family commitments plus the need for someone new at the helm, I will not be standing for junior coordinator again next year. 

Phil Taylor

